
                                        FABRIC and GROUNDS MINUTES Sept. 6,2023 

 

The mee?ng was called to order at 6:40 p.m. in Trimble Hall. 

Those in aLendance were Bob Rauth, Jim Aaron, Jerry Sowers, Bob Speelman, Missy McCray and Charles 
Chaney. 

The fire ex?nguisher survey for September is by Bob Speelman,  fire exit signs is Jose Velazquez, and 
elevator inspec?on is Phil Barlup 

The vestry approved the cemetery water hydrant ac?on item.  The commission approved the following 
expenditures: $150 for a new nursery air condi?oner, $307.50 for Graff Club grounds upkeep, $147.83 
for Trimble Hall and bathroom paint, $196.60 and $78.64 for parking sign posts. 

Old Business: the parking lot repairs and re pain?ng parking spaces is complete, the dead tree was 
removed from the playground, Trimble Hall was par?ally repainted in areas of damage, wiring was 
repaired in the sacristy for the chandelier lights 

New Business: Ellsworth is coming in the next two weeks with their li` to repair the archway lights in the 
chancel and remove the large light fixtures in the back of the nave that once illuminated the an?phonal 
organ pipes. On Oct. 15th we are having Commission Sunday and each of our members is asked to bring 
desserts, Jim Aaron has agreed to replace Ron Williams for alarm calls, there will be one service the 
morning of Oct. 1st at which pet blessings can take place and there will be a recep?on for father Todd 
a`er that service, Oct. 15th Canon Wright from the diocese will be the celebrant 

There are no vestry ac?on items. 

We concluded the mee?ng and convened in St. Mary’s Chapel for all commissions mee?ng at 7:00 p.m.. 

 

                                                                     Respeccully submiLed,  Charles Chaney 

 

 

                                       

 


